
Your weekly news update from 4th August 2023 

Hi All, 

Here is our weekly news from the Ardentinny Community Council. 

Ardentinny Community Council News 

General Information 

Wall repairs; Argyll and Bute Council intend to repair the wall opposite the Church Car Park Bus Stop. 
No date advised yet. 

Licensing application; Ardentinny Bowling Club has submitted an application for a Premises Licence 
which will be considered by Argyll and Bute Licencing Board on 7th September. The licence, if granted, 
will allow the club to sell alcohol to members and guests on competition days and also at various 
fundraising events without the need to apply for separate licences for each occasion. The club will not 
be open for the sale of alcohol to members of the public. 

For your awareness - Amazon scams 

Prime membership scams: 

These are unexpected calls/texts/emails that refer to a costly membership fee or an issue with your 
membership and ask you to confirm or cancel the charge. These scammers try to convince you 
to provide payment or bank account information in order to reinstate a membership. 
Amazon will never ask you to provide payment information for products or services over the phone.  

Account suspension/Deletion scams: 

Scammers send texts, emails and phone calls stating that your account will be suspended or 
deleted and prompt you to click on a fraudulent link or verbally provide information to “verify your 
account.” Customers who land on these pages or receive these phone calls are then lured to provide 
account information such as payment information or account login credentials. 
Amazon will never ask you to disclose your password or verify sensitive personal information over the 
phone or on any website other than Amazon.co.uk. Please do not click on any links or provide your 
information to anyone over the phone without authenticating the email or phone call. 

Events 

Gala Day @ Outdoor Centre - The Outdoor Centre and Village Hall organised a very successful Gala 
Day last Saturday. More feedback will come next week from the Village Hall Committee. Well done to 
all involved. 

From Benmore Gardens; 

Thursday 17th August 2023 - Exploring the Bhutanese Glade 

Take a strenuous early evening walk to the Bhutanese Pavilion where we will rest for a while, admire 
the views and enjoy a few light refreshments. Constructed in the early part of 2013, the Pavilion has 
provided visitors with the perfect seat to experience the marvellous flora of Bhutan and fine views of 
the Bhutanese Glade and Massan valley. 

Booking essential - SGray@rbge.org.uk Donations for refreshments welcome. End Time: 17:30 

Ardentinny Community Council Facebook page and Website 

The Community Council website can be found here - www.ardentinnycc.co.uk 



 

The Facebook page has been updated search for Ardentinny Community Council and we have an 
Instagram site under the same name. 

Regards 

John 

 


